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I would like to present the audited consolidated financial results
of Zhu Kuan Development Company Limited (the “Company”)
and its subsidiaries (the “Group”) for the year ended 30 April
2004. The consolidated turnover for the Group was
approximately HK$193,610,000, representing a decrease of
approximately 7% compared with the consolidated turnover of
the previous year. The net profit attributable to shareholders
for the year was approximately HK$920,000, representing a
turnaround from the net loss attributable to shareholders of
approximately HK$6,405,000 last year.

During the year under review, the PRC, especially in Guangdong
Province, had an outbreak of atypical pneumonia (“SARS") that
lasted for three months in mid March 2003, leading to an
unprecedented setback for Zhuhai’s tourism industry. The Group's
travel business was severely affected, especially in the travel
business of scenic spots. However, as our enterprises managed
to improve their efficiency through integration of resources,
coupled with the gradual disappearance of SARS at the end of
July 2003, the Group’s travel business has picked up its recovery
though a loss was recorded. As for the marine passenger
transportation business, although the number of passenger trips
of the ferry services between Zhuhai and Hong Kong was
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affected by SARS, with the lessened policies towards individual
visitors and the appropriate control over the costs, the marine
passenger transportation business, port facilities and ticket
agency business registered a moderate growth this year as
compared with last year.

The boosting economic development in Pearl Delta Region and
the continual increase in number of individual visitors, together
with the hot trend of holiday resorts, are going to facilitate the
continuous development of the Group’s travel, hotel and marine
passenger transportation businesses. The Board of Directors has
full confidence in the prospect. I, on behalf of the Board of
Directors, would like to take this opportunity to express my
sincere gratitude to the independent non-executive directors,
Mr. Hui Chiu Chung and Mr. Chu Yu Lin, David for their
contributions to the Group over the year, and the efforts made
by all of the staff.

On behalf of the board
Zhu Lifu

Chairman

Hong Kong, 26 August 2004
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